UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA

DEPARTMENT OF ANTHROPOLOGY
BERKELEY 4, CALIFORNIA

20th May, 1965.

Dear Don,

Just a line to say that I hope you were not too exhausted when
you got back and that the Jjourney was a comfortable one. It was
terribly good of you both to come down and I cannot tell you what a
pleasure it was to meet and talk with you as well as to see pressure
flaking such as I never expected to see. There are some really first
class sequences in the film - most of what they took came out extremely
well — we saw the last of it on Tuesday. Now Clyde will proceeé& with
the cutting and we hope to have something roughed out before Betty and
I leave for Africa on the 8th June although we shan't be able to finish
it until the spring after we return here,

Thank you both so much for coming to Berkeley and collaborating
in what is a unique record that will, I preddct, do much to revolutionise
thought on stone technology when the film is released as being archae-
ological material of the greatest interest. Clyde is now talking in
terms of three films - and I agree.

We did so enjoy your visit from which I learned a great deal I did
not know before and we must keep in touch and ensure that it will not
be long before we see you again in Berkeley.

With warmest greetings and every good wish to you both from Betty
and myself,

Yours, ,

J .Desmond arke

Mr Don Crabtree,
Route 1,
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